State of South Carolina
Office of the Gobernor

Nikxr R. HALEY 1205 PENDLETON STREET
GOVERNOR CoLuMBIA 29201

December 8, 2014

Mr. Adolfo Barattolo

Consul General of Italy

4000 Ponce De Leon Boulevard, Suite 590
Coral Gables, Florida 33146

Dear Mr. Barattolo,

Thank you for your kind words of congratulations regarding my reelection. I am honored to
have the opportunity to continue my service as Governor of the great State of South Carolina.

I appreciate the strong relationship we share with Italy. We consider your country a true friend
and are grateful for your contributions on the economic front. South Carolinians are also proud
of our wonderful state and welcome every opportunity to share its history, natural beauty, and
cultural resources with visitors. We are very excited about the next four years. There is still
much to be done, and I look forward to working with you going forward.

Thanks again for your thoughtful letter.
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